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January 14, 2025 
 
Jen Callaway 
Town Manager 
Town of Truckee 
10183 Truckee Airport Rd. 
Truckee, CA 96161 
 
Subject: Town of Truckee Application for Caltrans Sustainable Communities Grant Program 
 
Ms. Callaway: 
 
With this letter, the Truckee Town Council is providing our complete support for the Town's 
application to the Caltrans Sustainable Communities Grant Program to develop an Active 
Transportation Plan, including updates to the Truckee Trails and Bikeways Master Plan. 
 
The Town of Truckee is a community that has long advocated for and continuously 
supports an ever-growing active transportation network of trails, bikeways, and walkways 
that creates recreation and transportation opportunities within Truckee and the 
surrounding area. The Town’s recently adopted 2040 General Plan places a heavy 
emphasis on alternative transportation to address both existing and future transportation 
needs and demand.  
 
The development of the Active Transportation Plan will enhance local and regional active 
transportation connectivity and safety, as well as identify and prioritize future 
improvements. This plan will serve as a guide for continued development, with a focus 
on filling in gaps in the existing trail system and better connecting neighborhoods to 
Downtown and other activity centers without the reliance on personal automobiles.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jan Zabriskie, Mayor 
Town of Truckee 
 

 


